
Commodore
BILL COLLINSON

Time flies when you are having 
fun! Here we are in February 
and are experiencing the dead of 
winter. February could possibly 
be the slowest month the club 
experiences in the course of the 
year.  
I want to assure you that the Board 
is busy preparing for the spring 
and summer festivities. I will 
have more information on those 
activities in the coming articles. 
In the meantime, the speaker 
series on Thursday night started 
on January 16th and runs through 
March. The topics will be posted 
on the regular weekly e-News 
notices and the club calendar 
through the Jonas member portal.   
I encourage everyone to come for 
a satisfying dinner and interesting 
lectures. 

There is another date I would like 
to bring to your attention — the 
race committee meeting for the Sail 
on Sunday series that will be held 
at the club on Saturday, February 
23rd, at 1:00 pm. If you have ever 
wondered what it takes to put on 
a professional racing program, 
this is a great opportunity to find 
out. You may even find yourself 
volunteering in the program.  
As you are aware, the rear staircase 
is now functional. You may have 
noticed some of the cement work 
is yet to be completed, and this is 
due to the lack of cooperation from 
mother nature.  
Another date I would like to 
remind you of is our annual 
Valentines Day Dinner that will be 
held on February 14th starting at 
7:00 pm.  
I encourage you all to make use 
of the club this month keeping in 
mind that the fireplace will always 
be on, and the sunset views from 
the lakeview dining room are 
unbeatable.     

See you at the club. 

Commodore Bill Collinson 
Commodore@buckeyelakeyc.com

Euchre Tournament
Every Sunday

1:00 pm

2025 Sailing Kick-Off &
Tar Social

Sunday, February 2 
1:00 - 3:00

BLYC Speaker Series
History of the Cut-throat  

Sport of Rowing
Thursday, February 6 

Gerry Henwood

Valentines DInner
Friday, February 14 

Carl Litts

BLYC Speaker Series
The Early Days of Buckeye Lake 

and the Founding of BLYC
Thursday, February 20 

Steve Harris

Race Committee 101
Sunday, February 23 

1:00 - 3:00

BLYC Speaker Series
Pharmacann

Thursday, February 27 
Jeremy Unruh

Mardi Gras Party
Saturday, March 1 

Rese Jhordan

February 2025 - Volume 106, Issue 5

mailto:commodore@buckeyelakeyc.com
mailto:commodore@buckeyelakeyc.com
mailto:Commodore@buckeyelakeyc.com
https://www.hillfuneral.com/obituaries/Cherry-Shain?obId=34436049


Check them out online at 
www.buckeyelakeyc.com/gobs-mess/weekly-features

Bar & Kitchen
– Vice Commodore Vic Schroeder

Cheers from Gob’s Mess
I can see spring from here, but she is not quite here yet 
and while we wait, we have plenty of fun things to do at 
the club.  Make sure to check out Rodney’s Winter Menu 
when you come to the Speaker Series on Thursday or 
Supper Club on Friday.  Also, make a reservation to take 
your honey to the club for a Valentine’s Day Dinner.  
Remember you can reserve space for your special events 
at the Club as well — weddings, birthdays, office parties, 
and all the other occasions to get together with friends 
and family. Call in and get your special time reserved 
now before we are all booked up. 
Another item we have added to the tables is a little 
wooden dowel that is painted Green and Red in homage 
to navigation buoys.  Our aim is that if you need 
assistance from staff, you just set it on end for staff ’s 
attention.  They can see this from a distance if needed 
and assist you.  Right now, we are in the slow months. 
Our hopes are that during our busy season this will help 
with communication in a busy and fun environment. 

Vic Schroeder 
BarandKitchen@buckeyelakeyc.com

membership
– Governor Mike Perez

I hope everyone had a good time at Winterfest!  It’s one 
of those events that help us all cope with the dog days 
of winter.  We are now in full swing with the annual 
dues cycle.  Please pay them in a timely fashion.  As we 
experience attrition, we will be able to determine how 
many new members we can bring on in 2025. 
At the January board meeting, we had 1 new member 
voted into the club… 

Richard Black 
and first mate Beth

If you know of anyone who wants to become a member 
of the club in 2025, have them complete an online 
application.  If you sponsor a prospective member, 
they will be added to the waitlist once I receive their 
application and 2 sponsor letters.  Remember, only the 
actual member, and not the first mate, can sponsor a new 
applicant.  Also, the only applicants not subjected to the 
waitlist would be a member’s adult child who is under age 
40. 
Remember that securing a spot on the waitlist will also 
require a refundable $500 deposit, which will be applied 
to the initiation dues once the prospective member 
comes off the waitlist.  Also, if a prospective member’s 
circumstances change (e.g. move…), the $500 will be 
refunded to them. 
Please continue to make sure all your personal 
information is current in the member directory.  It can be 
updated through your portal.  If you haven’t signed up for 
the portal, get signed up.  It is the future of the club.  If 
you don’t know how, please reach out to me. 

See you at the Club! 
Mike Perez 

Membership@buckeyelakeyc.com

House & grounds
– Governor Brian Thom

Happy February!

I just stepped outside and saw Commodore 
Collinson’s shadow  — which means only six more 

bourbons to drink til spring!! 
The Holidays and Winterfest are over and now it's time 
to start on some spring cleaning inside the club such 
as touch up painting and carpet cleaning. We have 
been busy making minor repairs that come with an old 
building but thankfully nothing big. During a recent 
wind storm, the flag poles took a little beating causing the 
ropes to break and the American flag to shred.  We are in 
the process of making repairs. Two new windows are on 
order for the north and south end of the Commodores 
lounge and will be installed soon. Other than that, things 
in the House and Grounds department have been pretty 
slow which is a good thing!! We are looking forward to 
summer as I'm tired of this cold stuff already. 

See you at the Club! 
(BTW...if you made it to this point of my article, you owe me a beer)  

Brian Thom 
HouseandGrounds@buckeyelakeyc.com
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History of the Cut-throat 
sport of rowing
Thursday, February 6

Gerry Henwood

The Early Years of Buckeye Lake 
And the founding of BLYC

Thursday, February 20
P/C Steve Harris

BLYC Historian

Pharmacann
Thursday, February 27

Jeremy Unruh
Senior VP of Regulatory & Public Affairs

Buckeye Lake for Tomorrow
Thursday, March 6

Pete Thomas

Farber Specialty Vehicles
Thursday, March 20

Steve Goodyear
Vice President of Sales

DOcks & rentals
– Rear Commodore Rickie Sue Grunden

Invoicing: February is the beginning of the boating season 
at BLYC.  Many of you are off to look at new boats at 
various boat shows while others are making summer 
boating plans.  Invoicing for docks and the Eastport 
boatyard are in the mail!  Remember to send in copies 
of your boat insurance declaration page and your boat 
registration with your payment.  Both are required by 
BLYC's insurance carrier.  If you are storing a boat in 
Eastport, sign and return your lease agreement as well. 
Dock Waiting List: If you are interested in a dock at BLYC, 
complete the online application on the website.  You will 
be assigned a dock according to the BLYC guidelines set 
forth in the Constitution and By-laws.  We do have docks 
available and have assigned docks to most of the people on 
the waiting list. 
New Locks: On February 1, 2025, new locks were installed 
on the Eastport boatyard gates. If you dock at Eastport 
and/or have boats stored at Eastport boatyard you will 
receive the combination by email as we receive your 
payment and paperwork.  All of the first responders 
around the Lake were sent the code.  If you are interested 
in boat and trailer storage, complete the online application 
on the website. 
Removal of Derelict Boats in the Eastport Boatyard: The 
ODNR has a list of all derelict boats in Eastport and will be 
inspecting them as the snow melts and the temperatures 
are above freezing.  We have contracted to have them 
removed once the boat owners are contacted. 
Ghost Boat Update: The captain of the "Ghost Boat" has 
been identified and is working with the Club to acquire a 
parking space. 
Thin Ice: The ice around Watkins Island and all of our 
docks could be thin.  Accessing the lake from our docks is 
prohibited. 

To all whose boat is the love of their life...
Happy Valentine's Day

Rickie Sue Grunden 
DocksandRentals@buckeyelakeyc.com

THANK YOUTHANK YOU
WINTERFESTWINTERFEST

VOLUNTEERS!VOLUNTEERS!

TAR SOCIALTAR SOCIAL
SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 2SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 2
Sailing Games • Knot Relays

Information Gathering
BLYC Sailing Jeopardy

Camaraderie, Laughter, & FUN

https://buckeyelakeyc.com/2024/12/18/2025-blyc-speaker-series/
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Race & regatta
– Governor Kendall Cottongim

By the time everyone reads this, Winterfest 2025 will be 
behind us, Benny the Bass will have predicted an early 
spring, and the Buckeyes will have secured The National 
Championship. Okay, only the first one is guaranteed but 
you have to believe and if you are going to dream — dream 
big! And that’s what I am doing for myself and the Race 
and Regatta season. 
Your Race Committee continues to work behind the scenes 
to make sure the season kicks off in fine fashion starting 
with the Tar Social on February 2nd at 1:00 pm. The event 
is a great way to find out what’s new, see the upcoming 
2025 race schedule, and socialize with your fellow club 
members. The SI’s and NOR’s are done, the ODNR permits 
are in process and the snow is keeping the lake fed.  If you 
don’t know what an SI or NOR is, come on out and we will 
talk you through it.   
I always like to share the key upcoming dates for the next 
several months so here they are: 

•	 February 23 — Race Committee (RC-101) Class  
1:00 pm - 3:00 pm

•	 March 9 — Mini Safety at Sea Seminar  
1:00 pm - 3:00 pm

•	 March 23 — Racing Rules Review & 2025 Update 
1:00 pm - 3:00 pm

•	 April 26 — ODNR Ohio Boating Education Course 
8:00 am - 5:00 pm

•	 May 3 & 10 — Fleet Launch Days 

•	 May 16 — Pray for Wind Party and Burning of the Socks  

6:00 pm - 8:00 pm

•	 May 18—Sail On Sunday (SOS) spring series starts 

The committee is also looking at putting together a couple 
Wednesday evening “sailing seminar” races where you 
can get hands on experience on some of our members' 
sailboats.  Consider this an informal way for me as your 
Governor to solicit your interest.  Just contact me at 
RaceandRegatta@buckeyelakeyc.com.   
Finally, it is not too early to be planning your cardboard 
boat design and setting your crew.  We want this year's 
event to be full of fun and seaworthy vessels.  Well, if not 
seaworthy, at least fun.

Cheers to 2025!
Kendall Cottongim 

RaceandRegatta@buckeyelakeyc.com

VALENTINE’S

Friday, February 14
French Onion Soup

Cup - $4.50 • Bowl - $6.75

Salad Options
Included with each Entree, choice of

Mixed Greens with Craisins, Almonds, Grape Tomatoes, Red 
Onion, Swiss Cheese, choice of Dressing

=OR=
North Bank Salad

Entrées
10 oz Prime Rib of Beef AuJus 

served with Creamy Horseradish, Oven Roasted Potatoes, Roasted 
Brussel Sprouts

$32
*Gnarley Head Cabernet Sauvignon 7.50

Chicken Cordon Bleu
Boneless Chicken Stuffed with Ham and Swiss Cheese, Deep Fried, 

served with a Light Mornay Sauce, Rice Pilaf and Steamed Asparagus
$28

*Macon Villages Louis Jadot Chardonnay 9.00

White Vegetable Manicotti
Spinach, Mushrooms, Roasted Red Peppers, Zucchini and Yellow 
Squash, Artichokes with Ricotta Cheese, Marinara and Parmesan 

Cream Sauce
$26

*Silk and Spice Red Blend 7.50

Seafood Suprême En Croute
Lobster, Shrimp, White fish, and Mushrooms. Bound in a Creamy Sherry 
Sauce, Stuffed in Puff Pasty and Baked to a Golden Brown served with 

Steamed Asparagus
$35

*Chalk Hill Chardonnay $8.00

Dessert List
New York Style Cheese Cake

with Strawberries
$10

Pecan Ball
with Hot Fudge

$10

Chocolate Mousse
and Coconut Macaroon

$8
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Entertainment
– Governor Dean Pickett

With February upon us, hopefully the brutal January cold 
is behind us and we can look forward to the springtime 
weather. I hope you have enjoyed the entertainment we 
have brought in over the last couple of months. For January, 
February and March, we are limiting live entertainment to 
only special events (i.e., Winterfest, St. Patrick's Day, etc.) 
and will be using our club’s sound system for good music. 
Over the winter, I have been busy at scheduling our live 
entertainment for the upcoming season. I am always looking 
for feedback, (i.e., bands, genre, etc.). If you have a special 
request, I will try to get it fulfilled.   
For February, we have the following events going on at the 
club:  

•	 Sunday, February 2 — Sailing Kickoff and Tar Social   
1:00 pm - 3:00 pm

•	 Thursday, February 6 — Speaker Series  — 7:00 pm 
History of the Sport of Rowing

•	 Friday, February 14 — Valentines Day Dinner 
Carl Litts — 7:00 pm - 10:00 pm

•	 Thursday, February 20 — Speaker Series  — 7:00 pm 
The Early Years of Buckeye Lake and the Founding of BLYC  

•	 Thursday, February 27 — Speaker Series  — 7:00 pm 
Pharmacann

Lastly, Thank You to all the BLYC staff, volunteers, 
and others who help each year to make the Winterfest 
celebration at the club a resounding success.   
As always, you may use the calendar within the Member 
Portal to receive the most accurate listing of events at 
the club. Thank you for the feedback and email me at 
Entertainment@Buckeyelakeyc.com with any special 
entertainment requests. 

Dean Pickett 
Entertainment@buckeyelakeyc.com

BLYC Auxiliary
Hello from your BLYC auxiliary board. We have been hard 
at work planning activities for the upcoming year. Our 
regular meetings will resume April 10th. 
We have been planning and organizing committees for the 
summer fundraiser. The theme this year is Hot Havana 
nights. If you are interested in helping, we would love to 
have you. Watch your email for meeting times. 
The Children’s Easter Party is scheduled for April 19th. We 
are looking for someone to  chair this event. Please let me 
know if you are interested. Unfortunately, if no one steps 
up we will have to cancel the Easter Egg Hunt.   

Looking forward to seeing you at the club! 
Michele, Jan, Cathy, Karen, Matt & Jeff 

Auxiliary@buckeyelakeyc.com

Saturday, 
March 1

Rese Jhordan
7:00 - 10:00

CAJUN CAJUN CUISINECUISINE
JambalayaJambalaya

GumboGumbo
& Other New Orleans Favorities& Other New Orleans Favorities

Racing Rules Update
Every four years, following the Olympic Games, World 
Sailing updates the Race Rules of Sailing for the next four 
years.  The new 2025-2028 Racing Rules were published last 
month and are now available through US Sailing's mobile 
app.  The printed rulebook should be available later this 
month through the website, www.ussailing.org.
With each quadrennial change, there are inevitably new 
rules and restrictions that come about.  This year, most are 
clarifications rather than changes.  We will review these as a 
part of our annual Racing Rules seminar next month.  But, 
for the purpose of a "teaser," here are what I see as some the 
key changes with this rule book...

•	 Rule 14 - Avoiding Contact — This rule, perhaps one of the 
most imporant (IMHO), now has added restrictions on a 
boat's actions that may lead to contact as well as the boat 
making contact itself.

•	 Rule 18 - Mark Room — This has always been a difficult, 
even confusing, rule and it seems like it's changed 
frequently due to loopholes and idiosyncrasies.  The most 
significant change this time is a clarification on when the 
rule "turns off," more so than to the rule itself.

•	 New Definitions — There are changes to the definitions 
of Finishing, Mark-Room, and Obstruction as well as a new 
definition: Continuing Obstruction that may be of interest.  
Most of these changes are minor clarifications, however.

•	 Part 5 - Protests, Redress, Hearings... — This entire section 
is re-written, however it's mainly changes in how it's 
organized without many sigificant differences.

Steve Harris 
US Sailing National Race Officer
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Chaplain's Corner
– Fleet Chaplain Mark Thogmartin

Son of a Gun 
Most depictions we see of life on a sailing warship during 
the 17th and 18th centuries lead us to believe that women 
almost never were permitted on board while the ship 
was out to sea. But in the Royal British Navy the wives of 
sailors, on certain occasions, were invited to accompany 
their husbands while their men were on duty. And even 
unmarried women might be “recruited” to provide certain 
services to keep the morale high and the tensions low 
among the lusty sailors. 
These seafaring ladies often took up residence between 
the cannons, out of the way of the busy activity on the 
gangways. Because not all the busy activity took place 
on the gangways, it was inevitable that some of these 
females would become pregnant and give birth out there 
on the ocean blue. Under these circumstances it was not 
always obvious who was the father. So, when the birth was 
noted in the ship’s log, a male child might be sarcastically 
recorded as “son of a gun.” In recent years, the insult “son 
of a gun” has softened in its negative implications and is 
simply used as an expression of surprise or as a label for a 
cunning rascal.  
Certainly, the circumstances around Jesus’ birth were 
mysterious if not scandalous. When Mary, His mother, was 
found to be with child she was not yet married to Joseph. 
The Gospels do not record what kind of gossip she and 
Joseph had to endure. If Mary or Joseph tried to explain 
how it was that she was “found to be with child by the 
Holy Spirit” (Matthew 1:18), their words were most likely 
met with skepticism or ridicule. Their detractors probably 
called the Son of God something like “son of a gun” or 
worse.  
What’s the lesson in this? Perhaps we should pause and 
consider whether it is wise for us to quickly label people or 
jump to conclusions when we do not know the entire story 
behind their difficult or unusual circumstances. In most 
cases, we’d probably regretfully exclaim “Well I’ll be a son 
of a gun!” once we heard the full details.  

Mark Thogmartin 
FleetChaplain@buckeyelakeyc.com

Good Neighbor Comm.
– P/C Greg Miller & Mallory Sherer, Chairs

The Good Neighbor Committee had a remarkable year 
with an increase in donations and eligible children from 
years past. We were able to shop for over 140 children 
and received $19,000 in donations. We could not have 
done this without our generous members. The families 
were so incredibly blown away by the amount of gifts 
their children were able to receive. Due to the rise in 
donations, we were able to increase our allotment per 
child from $100 to $150. With rising costs, this made a 
big difference in finding quality items for the kids. 
A big thank you to our shoppers who shop and wrap for 
their assigned kids. What you do for us and the children 
is so appreciated. And a special shout out to the 
volunteers who help day of at the Drive-Thru! 
To end out this year's Good Neighbor Committee 
initiatives, below is a note from the guidance counselor at 
the schools: 
"We are with these kids every day and barely see 
some of them smile. One child shared that their 
mom 'canceled' Christmas this year; this was all 

he was getting. What an amazing thing you have 
done for them!" 

— Lakewood Schools 

Thank you again, see you next year!

Commodore Greg Miller and 
Mallory Sherer 
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BLYC RESERVATION 
POLICY

OPEN DINING
Reservations are encouraged, but not required. 

Reservations help management assure that staffing 
is at an appropriate level to provide the best possible 

experience. If the dining area is busy, those with 
reservations will receive seating preference over 
those without. Members are always welcome. To 

guarantee a great evening for you and your friends a 
reservation is the way to go. 

SPECIAL EVENTS
Reservations are a must. Our chef prepares a 

special menu and prepares quantities according 
to anticipated attendance. You may attend 

without a reservation, and our staff will attempt 
to accommodate you, seating and food quantity 

permitting. You may not reserve a table if you are 
not coming for the meal. If you plan to attend for 

the entertainment only, do not make a reservation. 
Doing so causes increased waste and expense for 

the club and will result in the price of the meal 
being charged to your account. We have no cover 
charge, entertainment costs are included in your 

dues, and members are always welcome. However, 
entertainment only seating is on an “as available” 
basis after all dining reservations have been filled.

Junior Training
– Governor Bill Ghiz

While early February can be really cold, suddenly spring is 
now in sight. 
It has been fun to continue our preparations for the 2025 
season.  Enrollment has begun for the 2025 Junior Sailing 
Camps.  They tell me some of the classes can fill up fast.  
We’d love you to get your interested family members 
signed up.    
I’m happy to share with you that the RIB is repaired 
and ready to go.  Thank you to Commodore Collinson, 
Governor Pickett, and Vice Commodore Schroeder for 
going down to the very cold Fort Lauderdale to inspect the 
wonderful results of our RIB repair.  She looks lovely!  And 
a special thank you to Steve Goodyear for putting this all 
together. 

Spring is around the corner! 
Bill Ghiz 

JuniorTraining@buckeyelakeyc.com

Communications
– Governor Bob Hegedus

Happy February fellow members!  
I hope you are weathering the cold, icy, snowy weather as 
best you can!   
It won’t be long before we prepare the club for another 
warm (dare I say Hot!?) season, so be sure to mark your 
calendars for the April 27th spring cleaning day at the club!  
It is a great way to meet members, get the club ready for 
the season, and just have some fun!  And did I mention 
free pizza and beer?  Join us! 
While the lake is closed for boating, the club is very 
much in full winter swing including dining events and 
entertainment.  Be sure to stop by on Sundays and join in 
on the Euchre tournament fun!  You don’t have to be a pro 
to play, and all are welcome! 
For those of you who participated in the new BLYC 
merchandise sale organized by Joey Giovaneli last month, 
Thank You... and I know you will enjoy your Patagonia/
Yeti gear!  If you missed out, don’t worry. I’m sure Joey will 
make another run in the near future for you to consider! 
I leave you with these words, author unknown: 

“February: The month where even the groundhog 
comes out of hiding to predict the weather. If a 
groundhog can face its shadow, so can you!”.  

Get out there and enjoy the snow!!   

See you at the Club! 
Bob Hegedus 

Communications@buckeyelakeyc.com

RACE COMMITTEE 101RACE COMMITTEE 101

SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 23 SUNDAY, FEBRUARY 23 —— 1:00 PM 1:00 PM
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Looking Aft
- P/C Steve Harris

BLYC Historian
In preparation for my Speaker Series this 
month, I share the following article from former 
BLYC Historian, P/C Howard "Whitey" Limes.  
As Commodore Limes points out, we owe a 
debt of gratitude to Commodore Armstrong for 
the preservation of BLYC's rich early history.  
Without his efforts, much would have been 
lost to time. I hope you enjoy learning about 
Commodore Armstrong, "BLYC's Eternal 
Historian,"and look forward to seeing you at 
the Speaker Series on the 20th.

— SGH

The End of an Era
P/C Whitey Limes

May, 1980
At 1815 hours on October 26 1974 an 
Era came to an end at Buckeye Lake. 
Commodore Kyle Armstrong and his 
Lyman sailboat left Buckeye Lake and 
Buckeye Lake Yacht Club.
The reader will say “What is so strange 
about a man and his boat leaving the 
Yacht Club?” This was not just another 
man and his boat, it was Commodore 
Kyle Armstrong and his sailboat Josy.
Kyle Armstrong joined Buckeye Lake 
Yacht Club in 1920. In 1941 he was elected 
to the Board of Governors. He became 
Rear Commodore in 1945. During his 
tour of duty as Vice Commodore in 
1946, Commodore Armstrong in his 
own words, “had never seen a copy of the 
Constitution and By-Laws of Buckeye 
Lake Yacht Club.” The last published 
edition was in 1933, and, since then, 
both had been amended several times. 
As a result few of the members and the 
Officers were familiar with the Club’s 
operating laws. This, to say the least, 
created problems in solving any difficult 
situation that might arise, which needed 
Constitutional and By-Laws rulings.
With this in mind Commodore 
Armstrong took it upon himself to 
research and assemble the articles of 
the two documents which would be up 
to date. The result was published in the 
Constitution and By-Laws of BLYC as 
amended to March 8, 1946.
Since then several amendments have been 

made in both the By-Laws and the 
Constitution. The latest being in 1969 in 
the Constitution and in 1971 in the By-
Laws. [Ed note: many more since]
Kyle Armstrong was elected Commodore 
of BLYC in 1947. Commodore Armstrong 
was awarded the Heber Award in 1954. 
In 1939 while Kyle Armstrong was just 
an active member of the Club, a new 
fleet of 5 small sailboats was added to 
the sailing fleet of BLYC. This small 
sailboat was known as the Lyman Cat. 
The specifications were, 15 ft. long X 6 ft. 
beam, displaced about 450 pounds and 
carried 143 sq. ft. of sail. A far cry from 
the big K Cats which displaced 2000 
pounds and carried 270 sq. ft. of sail.
Kyle Armstrong purchased one of the 
small sailboats, christened it Josy and 
launched her in July 1939. Josy and her 
skipper became the sixth member of the 
fleet, which grew to seven members and 
competed amongst themselves until 1945 
when the Lyman class fleet for one reason 
or another finally disbanded. Josy and her 
skipper stayed at Buckeye Lake.
Now let me tell you about Josy...
For many years, those years that the writer 
has known of, a common expression 
around BLYC was, “The sailing season is 
open. Kyle Armstrong is refinishing Josy.
In a short while, one would see Josy in 
her slip in the back basin, alongside the 
bridge, swaying to and fro in her mooring. 
Like an anxious child wanting to play. 
Her cat boat rig was a familiar sight on 
Buckeye Lake.
Under the steady hand and skillful sailing 
of Commodore Armstrong, Josy probably 

sailed into more “bays”, “inlets” and 
“channels” than any other one boat. In all 
probability it was from the cockpit of Josy 
that Commodore Armstrong made his 
notes, soundings and measurements of 
the lake from which he made the chart of 
the lake, a coy of which hangs on the wall 
of the “Gobs Mess” at BLYC. 
Time has a positive way of overtaking 
things, boats and humans alike. The 
sailing season of 1972 was the last year 
that Josy and her familiar skipper plied the 
waters of Buckeye Lake. During the next 
two seasons Josy did not sail.
In a short talk with Commodore 
Armstrong on 26 October 1974, he 
intimated, with tears in his eyes, to the 
writer, that his hearing had worsened, his 
eyesight had failed to the extent that he 
could no longer read newsprint and that 
his memory was not what it should be.
What has become of Josy is not known. 
She was to be refinished during the winter 
months of 1974-75. If she is still afloat, let 
us hope she is still the proud little Lyman 
Cat she was at Buckeye Lake. No parent 
ever fondled a child with more loving 
hands than Commodore Kyle Armstrong 
with Josy.
Commodore Kyle Armstrong passed 
away on 7 March 1976.
The above are just a few thoughts that 
occurred to a sentimental old fool, who, 
when he saw Commodore Armstrong 
and Josy leave Buckeye Lake, likes to 
believe that old sailors never die, they just 
sail over the horizon into the sunset.”

Commodore Kyle Armstrong — 1947

Commodore Armstrong on his Lyman Cat, Josy

http://buckeyelakeyc.com/pages/our-club/history/history-2.php


BREAKFAST
SERVED 
EVERY

SUNDAY
9:00 AM — 1:00 PM

Your Local Boating Experts
Family-Owned & Operated • Expert Brokerage Sales

Factory Trained and Certified Technicians
Winterization & Storage • Boat Commissioning & Service

“More than a Dealership: A Boating Community”

www.robbcomarine.com • 740-954-8004
New/Used Sailboats

New/Used Outboard Engines
New/Used Boat Trailers

New/Used Pontoons
New/Used Waverunners 

Used Powerboats

• Draperies • Motorized Products
• Shutters • Blinds & Shades

• Specialty Hardware
• Custom Bedding

www.HangUpsinc.com
C. Mark Russell 

614-239-7004
Fax: 614-239-7668

3751 APRIL LANE
COLS., OH 43227 

Custom Design and 
Fabrication of Interior

Window Coverings

hang
ups

Inc.

A registered 501(c)3 Corporation

To improve, 
restore, & 
maintain 

Watkins Island 
and support the 

Buckeye Lake 
Community

www.watkinsisland.org (614) 832-2568

Lisa has the experience, knowledge 
and connections to help you have a 

smooth transaction - and have some 
fun along the way!

4595 Walnut Road, Buckeye Lake, OH
740 814-0166

YOUR BUCKEYE LAKE REALTOR!

Rt. 79 (2 miles south of Heath)
Ask for Mike Bruckelmeyer

Shop 24/7 at CoconisFurniture.com

5246 Walnut Road, Suite B2
Buckeye Lake, Ohio 43008

740-877-6449
www.lepirealestate.com

http://buckeyelakeyc.com/library/2025_files/Breakfast_2024.pdf
http://www.robbcomarine.com/
https://chrishebert.howardhanna.com/
www.hangupsinc.com
http://www.watkinsisland.org
https://lisastewart.howardhanna.com/Agent/Content/70635/about_me
http://coconisfurniture.com/
http://buckeyelakeshopper.com/
http://susannebrennan.com/
www.lepirealestate.com


State Farm, Bloomington, IL
2001739

Stacy R Engle Ins Agcy Inc
Stacy Engle LTCP RICP, Agent
417 S 30th Street
Heath, OH  43056
Bus: 740-522-5460

27193  R7-21

A personalized financial 
strategy based on your values.

Jeff Ritter, CLU®, RICP®, CKA®, Wealth Advisor
Central Ohio Group
7502 Slate Ridge Blvd, Reynoldsburg, OH 43068
614-626-2778 | jeff.ritter@thrivent.com
facebook.com/jeff.ritter.thrivent
linkedin.com/in/jeffritterthrivent

614-805-7955
Servicing Buckeye Lake and 

Greater Columbus Areas
48 years of Combined 

Real Estate Experience
CatandHowardTeamLive.comCatandHowardTeamLive.com

State Farm, Bloomington, IL
2001738

Andrea Taylor Ins Agency Inc
Andrea E Taylor, Agent
5540 N Hamilton Road
Columbus, OH  43230
Bus: 614-855-9421

STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN & WITUCKY CO.,  L.P.A.STUBBINS WATSON BRYAN & WITUCKY CO.,  L.P.A.

Navigators of LawNavigators of Law
Charting you through the legal complexities of life. We 

focus on planning for individuals, families, and businesses.

59 N. 4TH STREET P.O. BOX 488 • ZANESVILLE, OH 43702-0488
TEL: 740.452.8484 FAX: 740.455.4124 • SWBWLAWFIRM.COM

BLYC Members Mike Bryan & Mark Watson

The highest compliment I can receive is a referral from my friends, family, and clients

We are the Buckeye 
Lake Authority in 

Real Estate

740-246-5525
BuckeyeLake.com

Why Us? Visit
LakeLifeAgent.com

https://stacyengle.com/
mailto:jeff.ritter@thrivent.com
http://catandhowardteamlive.com/
http://www.thetonyadamsagency.com/
https://taylorsf.com/
https://www.edwardjones.com/us-
https://donnabrozovich.e-merge.com/
http://swbwlawfirm.com/
mailto:marcoislandspecialist@gmail.com
http://buckeyelake.com/
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https://buckeyelakeyc.clubhouseonline-e3.com/


Secretary/Treasurer                Commodore Mark Pyle
Fleet Captain - Sail                        David Paligo
Fleet Captain - Power              Brian Thom
Fleet Surgeon                               Doctor John Vangilder, M.D.
Fleet Chaplain                                 Mark Thogmartin, PhD
I-LYA Delegate                 	              Commodore Don Harris                                                
Parliamentarian                                Rufus Hurst
Historian                         Commodore Steve Harris
Finance Committee             Commodore Mark Pyle, Chair
                           Commodore David Luttenberger

                            Commodore Rose McEntire
Commodore Charlie Campbell

Commodore Bill Collinson
Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer
Vice Commodore Vic Schroeder

Commodores Association      Commodore Mark Pyle
Insurance Committee        Commodore Bill Collinson
Classic Boat Regatta                  Chris Hebert
Snowball Regatta                                 Commodore Steve Harris
Annual Golf Outing              Commodore Jeff Hamilton
Bob Dye Memorial Poker Run                            Barb Hein
Commodores’ Steak Nite              Commodore Greg Miller
                           Commodore Mark Russell 
                         Commodore Rose McEntire
Good Neighbor Committee  Commodore Greg Miller
                                Mallory Miller-Sherer
Classic Car Show                                Jeff Schwartz
Howard & Rosa Clark                     Commodore Greg Miller
     Scholarship Fund                                      Evan Miller

Standing Committees & appointments

Buckeye Lake
Yacht Club

(740) 929-9941
www.buckeyelakeyc.com

Board of Governors
Commodore
Bill Collinson

Vice Commodore
Vic Schroeder

Bar & Kitchen
Rear Commodore

Rickie Sue Grunden
Docks & Rentals

Governor Kendall Cottongim
Race & Regatta

Governor Bill Ghiz
Junior Training

Governor Bob Hegedus
Communications

Governor Mike Perez
Membership

Governor Dean Pickett
Entertainment

Governor Brian Thom
House & Grounds

Board of Trustees
Commodore Mark Pyle

Commodore Rose McEntire
Commodore Charlie Campbell

Commodore Jeff Hamilton
Commodore Mike Bruckelmeyer

Club Management
Rodney Probst, General Manager
Rebecca Miller, Office Manager

Ish Howe, Front-of-House Manager

Auxiliary Officers
President Michele DelMatto
Vice President Jan Buescher 
Vice President Cathy Blaies
Co-Treasurer Matt Fennen
Co-Treasurer Jeff Hamilton

Secretary Karen Lawler

Like Us on Facebook
facebook.com/BuckeyeLakeYachtClub

Follow Us on Twitter
@buckeyelakeyc

MMARDI ARDI 
GRASGRAS

PARTYPARTY
SaturdaySaturday, March 1, March 1

withwith

Rese JhordanRese Jhordan
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